
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter Date 

8/19/2019 

Financial Aid - Forms for the Emmaus 
Financial Aid Fund are available in the 
school office or under today’s Chronicle 
on the Emmaus website. If you would 
like to apply for financial aid for the first 
period, (September, October, and 
November) please fill out a form and 
write a letter to the Board of Education 
explaining your financial need. This 
paper work can be turned in to Mrs. 
Conklin in the school office. The 
deadline for the first quarter financial aid 
is Friday, Aug. 30th. 
 

Fry’s – Please link your Fry’s VIP card 
to Emmaus for the Fry’s Community 
Partners Program.  Go to Frysfood.com 
to sign up. Our school is NPO # is 
BW447. Last year we received over 
$1,000 from this program!  Pass on this 
information to family and friends.  The 
more people who sign up to support 
Emmaus, the more earning potential we 
will have.  If you signed up last year, you 
should still be signed up.  Look at the 
bottom of your next Fry’s receipt.  If you 
are connected to Emmaus it will say 
****Fry’s Community Rewards**** and 
then Emmaus Lutheran School.   
 

Please see the attached letter that 
explains more about the programs you 
can help use to help Emmaus raise 
funds to non-budgeted items. 
 

Spirit Days – Every month we will have 
1 or 2 “Spirit Days”.  On these days 
students are asked to dress in a specific 
way to show their school spirit.  Each 
time a student participates in a Spirit 
Day, they will be entered into a raffle 
drawing for that month.  The winner will 
receive a $5 McDonald’s gift card. Our 
1st Spirit Day is next Wednesday, 8/28, 
and it is Neon/Tie-dye day.  Students 
should wear clothing that is either neon 
or tie-dyed.  Let’s show our school spirit! 
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All School News 
 

  

No School – on Monday, September 2nd 
in observance of Labor Day.   
 
School Absences – If your child is sick 
or not coming to school for some other 
reason, please call the office at 602-
843-3853 by 8:30 am on that day. 
 

Cleaning Opportunity – Are you 
interested in cleaning the bathrooms on 
one or two afternoon/evenings per 
week?  It takes 1 person about 2 hours, 
and $20 will be credited to your tuition 
account for each time you clean.  You 
also can clean the bathrooms and 
classrooms on the weekend and receive 
a $55 tuition credit. If you are interested, 
speak with Mr. Plocher or Mrs. Conklin.  
  
Sports Meeting – This Thursday, 8/22, 
we will be having a sports meeting at 
3:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall. All 
students in grades 3-8 who plan on 
participating in any sport this school 
year, need to attend. We ask that at 
least one parent attend with their 
child/children.  If you have any 
questions, please speak with Mr. 
Plocher. 
 
Music Lessons - Band lessons are 
being offered by Mrs. Amy Unkefer for 
grades 4-8.  Piano lessons are being 
offered by Mrs. Marilyn Feliciano for 
grades 2-8.  Please stop by the office for 
more information or to sign up.  

 

Chapel - Our Chapel service will be 
held on Fridays at 8:30 am.  Parents are 
encouraged to join us if it works into 
your schedule. Mission envelopes are 
sent home every Thursday for chapel on 
Friday.  Please help teach your child 
that it’s not the amount that you give in 
chapel that is most important; it’s a way 
for them to say thanks to God for all the 
things He has given us.  Our first 
mission project will be announced soon. 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

 Fri, 8/23 8:30 am 
Chapel  

 Sun, 8/25 Worship 
8:00/10:30 am    
 

 Wed, 8/28 Spirit 
Day Neon/Tie-dye 
Day 

 

 Fri, 8/30 8:30 am 
Chapel   

 

 Fri, 8/30 2:00 pm 
September Hot 
Lunch orders due 

 

 Fri, 8/30 Financial 
Aid Applications 
due 

 

 Sun, 9/1 Worship 
8:00/10:30 am    

 
 

Upcoming Sports 
 

 Thu, 8/22  3:30 pm   
Sports Meeting for 
grades 3-8 
 

Like us on 

Facebook 
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Please join us for worship - Our  
weekly church services are on Sunday at 8:00 
and 10:30 AM, with Bible Study for children, 
teens and adults at 9:15 AM. We’d love to 
worship with you! 
 
 

 
  
 Noelle M 8/19 
 Miss Kramer 8/24 
 

 
 
 
 
Pastor, Teachers and Staff 

 

Office: 602-843-3853 
Fax: 602-942-4924 
Website: EmmausLutheran.com 
 
 

Principal 
Mr. Plocher: 623-328-5070 
 

Teachers 
Mrs. Plocher: 623-328-5070 

Ms. Hintz: 480-290-4167  

Miss Kramer: 760-215-2629 

Mrs. Else: 602-578-8408 

Mrs. Schulz: 602-561-2211 
 

Pastor 
Pastor Else: 602-548-3127 
 

Board of Education    
 

 

David Conklin (Chairman) 
davidaconklin@yahoo.com    
602-717-7815  

Marc Gantenbein  mgantenbein@cox.net  
602-788-8639  

Paul Dameron Taz_manian@msn.com  
602-206-4215 

 

Theodore Bodjanac  COLTED@hotmail.com   
623-308-1903 

Hernan Ruiz-Tagle  HRuiztee@gmail.com 602-
339-6169   
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